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NIFRS Headquarters 

1 Seymour Street 
Lisburn BT27 4SX 

T 028 9266 4221 
F 028 9267 7402 

enquiries@nifrs.org 
www.nifrs.org 

Interim Chief Fire & Rescue Officer 

Michael Graham 
 
Date: 13 September 2019 

 

Dear Anthony Tohill,   

RE: NORTHERN IRELAND FIRE AND RESCUE SERVICE INTERIM SERVICE DELIVERY 

MODEL 

I am writing to you today regarding your request for more information on the Interim Service 

Delivery Model Arrangements that Northern Ireland Fire and Rescue Service are 

implementing from 12 August onwards.  

The Interim Service Delivery Model Arrangements which are being introduced will not 

change operations in fire stations in the Mid Ulster District Council area. The fire stations in 

your council area will continue to operate as they have previously done so. 

These measures that are being introduced in stations across Northern Ireland are designed 

to help the service deal with budgetary pressures. 

If you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Michael Graham 

Chief Fire and Rescue Officer (Interim) 

 

 

 

http://www.nifrs.org/
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AUGUST HOUSING COUNCIL BULLETIN

The Northern Ireland Housing Council met on Thursday, 8th August 2019 at 10.30 am in the
Braid, Ballymena at the kind invitation of the new Chair, Alderman Tommy Nicholl

For Information, a report of the attendance is undernoted:-

Members Present
Ald Tommy Nicholl Mid & East Antrim Borough (Chair)
Cllr Anne-Marie Fitzgerald Fermanagh & Omagh District (Vice Chair)
Ald Phillip Brett Antrim & Newtownabbey Borough
Cllr Nick Mathison Ards & North Down Borough
Ald Jim Speers Armagh City, Banbridge & Craigavon Borough
Cllr Michelle Kelly Belfast City
Ald Allan Bresland Derry City & Strabane District
Ald Amanda Grehan Lisburn & Castlereagh City
Cllr Catherine Elattar Mid Ulster Borough

Members Apologies
Ald John Finlay Causeway Coast & Glens Borough
Cllr Michael Ruane Newry, Mourne & Down District

The Housing Council’s considered various routine items at the Meeting, followed by
detailed discussions on the undernoted matters:-

 Members received a power-point presentation by Caroline Connor, Assistant
Director from the Housing Executive on the Chronic Homelessness Action
Plan.

 The Housing Executive’s Chief Executive gave a verbal update on Housing
Executive’s Business from the June Board Meeting (no meeting was held
in July), which included the following items:-

1. Draft Annual Report and Accounts for Year Ending 31 March 2019
2. Housing Executive’s Finance Report as at 31st May 2019
3. Final Draft 2019 – 2020 One Year Corporate Business Plan
4. Monkscoole House Rathcoole
5. Approval to remedy Contracts awarded to Company in Administration
6. Relets and Actionable Voids Analysis and Voids Action Plan 2019-2022
7. Homelessness Strategy Year 2 Annual Report and Strategy Update
8. Supporting People Provider Investment Fund
9. Health & Safety proceedings and works at 58 Downpatrick St, Rathfriland
10. Supporting People Programme – Progress Status Update
11. Community Safety Strategy Action Plan Update
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 Members then received an update from Paul Price and David Polley
Department for Communities, on the Departments’ Housing Top Issues to
date, which included:-

1. Social Newbuild starts
2. Co-ownership
3. New Shared Neighborhoods (TBUC)
4. Programme for Social Reform
5. Fundamental Review of Social Housing Allocations Policy
6. Reclassification of Northern Irelands Social Housing Providers
7. Supporting People Delivery Strategy
8. Homelessness Strategy
9. St Patrick’s Barracks, Ballymena
10. Regulation of the Private Rented Sector
11. Increasing Housing Supply
12. Affordable Warmth Scheme
13. NIHE Rent Scheme
14. Welfare Reform Mitigation payments

 Representatives from the Chartered Institute of Housing, Eileen Patterson
and Justin Cartwright, addressed Members to provide an insight into the work
of the Institute.

The next Housing Council Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, 12th September at
10.30 am in the Antrim & Newtownabbey Borough Council area in the Antrim Civic
Centre.

Should you require any further information or have any questions regarding the
content.

Contacts

Chair
Tommy Nicholl
Ald.nicholl@midandeastantrim.gov.uk
Mobile: 07970012520

Secretary
Kelly Cameron
The Housing Centre
2 Adelaide Street
Belfast BT2 8PB
Kelly.cameron@nihe.gov.uk
Tel: 028 95982752

_________________________________
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From the Permanent Secretary 
and HSC Chief Executive 
 

 

 

 
Mr Martin Kearney 
Chairman Mid Ulster District Council 
chair@midulstercouncil.org 
 

 
Castle Buildings 
Upper Newtownards Road 
BELFAST, BT4 3SQ 
Tel:  02890520559 
 
Email: richard.pengelly@health-ni.gov.uk  
 
Our ref:   RP4475 

  SCORR-0692-2019 
 
Date:   23 Aug 2019 

 

Dear Martin 
 
Thank you for your email of 23 July and the subsequent email from your colleague 
Helen Gormley of 25 July requesting that a public consultation event on stroke 
services is held in the Mid Ulster area. 
 
As you will be aware, a number of public consultation events have taken place across 
Northern Ireland. These events have primarily taken place in those areas with acute 
stroke units where the proposals in the Reshaping Stroke Care consultation document 
could, depending on the preferred model to be identified after the consultation, have 
the greatest direct impact. 
 
To that end, the Department has hosted one consultation event in the Northern Trust 
in Coleraine and three in the Western Trust, with two in Enniskillen and one in 
Derry/Londonderry.  
 
I am content that this has provided an opportunity for people in the area to participate 
in a consultation event and, consequently, it would not be my intention to hold a further 
public consultation meeting in the Mid Ulster area.  
However, I would strongly encourage people to respond to the consultation which has 
now been extended until 30 August 2019. They can do so either by completing the 
questionnaire available at https://www.health-ni.gov.uk/reshaping-stroke-care or by 
emailing comments to StrokeConsultation@health-ni.gov.uk . 
  
Yours sincerely 

 
 

RICHARD PENGELLY 

mailto:chair@midulstercouncil.org
mailto:richard.pengelly@health-ni.gov.uk
https://www.health-ni.gov.uk/reshaping-stroke-care
mailto:StrokeConsultation@health-ni.gov.uk
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Oifig	an	Leas-Uachtaráin	|	Office	of	the	Vice-President	
53-55	Falls	Road,	Belfast	BT12	4PD	

T:	(028)	90347350	

E:	VP@sinnfein.ie	

	
By	email:	info@midulstercouncil.org	

	
06	August	2019	
	
Cllr	Martin	Kearney	
Chair,	Mid	Ulster	Council	
Cookstown	Office	
Burn	Road		
Cookstown	
BT80	8DT	
	

Dear	Martin	

Thank	you	for	your	recent	correspondence	regarding	the	motion	proposed	by	Sinn	Féin	
Councillor	Donal	McPeake	and	agreed	by	Council:	

“That	 this	 Council;	 welcomes	 the	 range	 of	 reports	 recently	 published	 which	
highlight	the	serious	risk	of	greater	hardship	for	many	within	our	community,	if	
Welfare	Mitigation's	do	not	continue	beyond	March	2020.	These	reports	include:	

- Welfare	Reform:	Mitigations	on	a	Cliff	Edge	
- Cliff	Edge	Coalition	NI	
- NIAO:	Welfare	Reforms	in	NI.	

It	calls	on	all	parties	to	support	the	need	to	continue	Welfare	Mitigation's	beyond	
March	2020	and	further;	Calls	on	the	DfC	to	take	all	steps	necessary	to	ensure	the	
Mitigation's	scheme	will	continue	to	help	the	most	vulnerable	in	our	community.”	

Firstly,	I	would	like	to	commend	Mid	Ulster	Council	for	highlighting	this	very	important	
issue.		

In	2015,	Sinn	Féin	sought	and	secured	an	agreement,	with	other	political	parties	in	the	
Stormont	Assembly,	for	a	mitigation	package	from	Executive	funds	to	offset	some	of	the	
worst	 aspects	 of	 the	 British	 Government’s	 imposition	 of	 welfare	 cuts.	 In	 addition,	 a	
number	of	changes	to	the	administration	of	Universal	Credit	were	also	secured.	

The	reports	listed	above	have	demonstrated	just	how	beneficial	the	mitigation	package	
has	been	in	terms	of	protecting	the	most	vulnerable	in	this	society.	
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Oifig	an	Leas-Uachtaráin	|	Office	of	the	Vice-President	
53-55	Falls	Road,	Belfast	BT12	4PD	

T:	(028)	90347350	

E:	VP@sinnfein.ie	

They	have	shown	how	almost	40,000	tenants	here	do	not	pay	Bedroom	Tax	because	of	
the	mitigations,	how	families	have	been	protected	from	the	Benefit	Cap	and	how	many	
others	have	benefited	from	a	range	of	other	supplementary	payments.	

The	financial	package	of	welfare	mitigation	measures	is	in	place	until	March	2020.			

Sinn	Féin	is	committed	to	seeking	agreement	with	the	other	parties	to	commit	to	continue	
mitigation	measures	 beyond	 that	 date.	 	 Inter-party	 and	 departmental	 discussions	 are	
ongoing	and	we	will	continue	to	participate	in	these	as	we	seek	a	positive	outcome.	

My	colleague	and	party	spokesperson	on	Welfare	and	Poverty,	Alex	Maskey	MLA,	would	
welcome	the	opportunity	to	meet	with	you	should	you	wish	to	discuss	this	further.	

	
Yours	sincerely	
	

	

Michelle	O’Neill	MLA	
Assembly	Leader	&	Vice-President	
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Secretary of State for 
Northern Ireland 
1 Horse Guards Road 
London 
SW1 2HQ 
T 020 7210 6455 
T 02890 160206 
 
Stormont House 
Belfast  
BT4 3SH 
 
E ​SoS.Smith@nio.gov.uk 
www.gov.uk/nio  
Follow us on Twitter @NIOgov 

 
Councillor Martin Kearney 
Mid Ulster District Council 
Cookstown Office 
Burn Road 
Cookstown 
BT80 8DT 
info@midulstercouncil.org  
 

12 August 2019 
 
Dear Councillor Kearney, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 5 July to the Prime Minister regarding an all-Ireland Animal 
Abuse Register. I am replying on behalf of the Prime Minister. 
 
This issue is devolved in Northern Ireland and therefore for the Northern Ireland Civil              
Service to consider in the absence of an Executive. The request has been brought to the                
attention of the relevant Northern Ireland Civil Service departments who will need to             
consider the practical and legislative implications of creating such a register, taking into             
account any views expressed by the Irish Government on the proposal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

RT HON JULIAN SMITH MP 
SECRETARY OF STATE FOR NORTHERN IRELAND 

mailto:SoS.Bradley@nio.gov.uk
http://www.gov.uk/nio
mailto:info@midulstercouncil.org
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